
January 28, 2025, 7:05 P.M., Greenfield Township Municipal Building, a regular meeting
of the Greenfield Township Board of Supervisors. 
Present: Kevin Bartlett, Brian Brown, Travis Clabbatz and Renee Wagner.
No public was in attendance to make Public Comment.
Kevin Bartlett reported that the crew was plowing twice a day.  
The Greenfield Township Recreational Vehicle Ordinance as prepared by Attorney Kurt
Sundberg was reviewed. The ordinance made provisions and stated requirements for the
operation of snowmobiles and ATVs on Township roads. Sections had been added
regarding operation in a reckless manner, operation of a snowmobile on roads that were not
snow covered, and provision for fines for violation of the Ordinance. 
Travis Clabbatz made a motion to advertise the Greenfield Township Recreation Vehicle
Ordinance for adoption at the February 10th meeting. Brian Brown seconded. Motion carried
unanimously. 
Kevin Bartlett made a motion to adopt Resolution 2025-6 appointing Heberlein & Falk,
Inc., as the Certified Public Accounting firm to perform the 2024 audit of records and
officers, and to compensate them $ 4,645.00. Travis Clabbatz seconded. Motion carried
unanimously. 
Information was presented from elected Tax Collector Shirleen Felton regarding an increase
in the duplicate bill fee and the non sufficient funds fee. 
Brian Brown made a adopt Resolution 2025-7 amending the 2025 Schedule of Fees to set
the duplicate bill fee at $ 20.00 and the non sufficient fund fee at $ 75.00. Kevin Bartlett
seconded. Motion carried unanimously. 
A request from Shirleen Felton for an increase in compensation as elected Tax Collector to
6% of collections, and information gathered regarding current compensation were reviewed.
Kevin Bartlett made a motion to leave the compensation of the elected Tax Collector at 5%
of collections. Travis Clabbatz seconded. Motion carried unanimously.   
Kevin Bartlett made a motion to adjourn. Brian Brown seconded. Motion carried
unanimously. 
Meeting ended at 7:24 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 
              

Renee M. Wagner
Secretary


